REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club Sept 21, 2013
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Norma Barber, Bill Kramer, Pat Beharry, Don Norman, Gaylene Spence, Leslie Mortin, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Sandra Benson, Audrey Bruch, Nancy Welta
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at  10:30 a.m.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
       Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the agenda as presented.  Carried.
2.0 Approval of the minutes of August 22, 2013.
Motion by Don Norman, seconded by Leslie Mortin, to approve the minutes of August 22, 2013.  Carried
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes
3.1  Honorary membership criteria - draft
       Pat Beharry said she had given considerable thought to and done research re: possible criteria 
        that would merit giving this recognition to a Club member.  She felt that this should only be

        given to an individual who had given exceptional service to the Club or had represented the

        Club in an exceptional way.  Therefore Honorary Membership should only be granted in 

        exceptional circumstances, in order to recognize and reward persons who have made

        outstanding contributions and who give continuing serve to the Club by advancing its 

        purposes.  Other thoughts included the suggestion for a nomination process, Board discretion 

        in the decision-making process, and limitations on this type of membership so that it was not 

        an expectation that it would be awarded regularly.  During discussion, it was pointed out that 

        the Club has never given an honorary membership, even though it is included as a

        membership category in the bylaws.  The item was TABLED for the time being.  Pat said 

        she was willing to fine-tune.  

3.2 Community Bridge 
Bill Kramer indicated that he has identified dates for which the Club would be available, and will send a list of dates to the Community Bridge group.  Also, he asked if the Board might be interested in offering some mini-tournament opportunities to the Community Bridge group; for example, perhaps some Saturday mornings prior to the 8-Is-Enough games.  
Motion by Don Norman, seconded by Leslie Mortin, that Bill Kramer be given the authority on behalf of the RDBC to submit dates to the Community Bridge group that seem reasonable to the Club.  Carried.  

Bill also indicated that volunteers from Club members should be asked to help with these games, but that we should call for volunteers on a “need” basis.  
4.0 President’s Report
· President Joan Quinlan reported that Board member James Dulmage has, with regret, submitted his resignation from the Board, citing family and work commitments.  She said that she has, with regret, accepted his resignation.
· Regarding Community Bridge, Joan thanked Bill Kramer for his continuing work in making this a success.

5.0   Financial Report
- Norma Barber presented her report.  She noted that income was down $616 in August from the previous year.  She said that September was looking like a better month so far.  
- Norma pointed out that we had a lot of money in our chequing account that could be earning interest if she were to move a portion of that money into a high interest savings account. She said that such an account would only need 24 hour notice if the need arose to move it to chequing.  The Board agreed that this was a good idea, and indicated that Norma was in the best position to make a decision as to how much to move.  

- Norma said that she has been advised that our Resmore Trust investment has now been transferred to the Royal Bank.  

- Bill Kramer suggested that we look at a money management plan moving forward, to decide where our investments are best placed and also to allow for varied maturity dates spaced throughout the year.  

- Norma will do some research prior to the October meeting to compare offerings at various institutions (CIBC Wood Gundy, Royal Bank, Conexus)
        Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Gaylene Spence, to accept the financial report as 
        presented.  Carried.
6.0 Old Business
6.1  Zero Tolerance Update

        This matter was discussed in camera at the last meeting, and all discussion and 

        correspondence resulting from this incident will therefore not be publicized.

        Joan Quinlan reported that letters were sent to both parties, and that a letter was 

        subsequently received from one of the parties.  Joan has responded to that letter as well.  All 

        documentation regarding this incident will be kept on file as per policy.  The matter is now

        considered closed.

6.2 Awards eligibility update –current policy
Joan Quinlan reported that the current policy has been clarified and that changes have been made to the website to reflect this clarification.  Specifically, it was made clear that according to Club policy, the races for Joan Schneider Player of the Year and for U100 Player of the Year are open to Club members only.  Therefore, only paid-up Club members can have their names included on these two lists.  The entire policy regarding eligibility for Club sponsored awards will be placed in the policy binder for easy future reference.

6.2.1 Suggestion for change in policy 
Ilsa Krukoff addressed the policy as it now stands, and suggested a change be made regarding eligibility requirements for Joan Schneider Player of the Year award and Under 100 Player of the Year award.  Ilsa felt that all paid-up members, regardless of when they actually became a member or renewed their membership, should be eligible to have their names posted online as being in the top group "in the race" and by extension to possibly win the award.
Rationale:
    - All other Club awards require that the member be a paid-up member in good standing at the time they earn the award.  Any accomplishment prior to their payment of membership fee is therefore not recognized for award purposes.
    - In the same manner, it would be reasonable to have a similar stipulation for these two awards.  That is, only after they become members or renew membership by payment of a membership fee can any mps earned be used toward these awards.  Any mps earned prior would be excluded from the total. 
    - Changing this portion of the policy would be in keeping with the remainder of our policy, and would be fair to all members.
    - There may be circumstances when a player is unable to take out a membership before the current AGM deadline.  Such circumstances could include being away for holiday or other reasons during this time of year, being ill or having other family or personal circumstance that makes it difficult to renew membership by this deadline, or being new to the Club and not joining before the AGM.  It seems unfair to exclude these individuals once they become members or renew their membership.
    - Our fiscal year begins in June, yet people new to our Club are not likely to join at that time of the year.  It seems arbitrary to exclude them.

Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Leslie Mortin, that our current policy for Eligibility Requirements to Win Club Awards be changed only in the following section.    Where presently it reads:  
To be eligible to receive any club sponsored awards you must be a paid up member prior to the start of the particular event.  This means:  
For awards based on annual performance you must hold a paid-up membership at the start of the club's fiscal year which runs from June 1 - May 31.  As long as the membership is paid by the annual general meeting in late June you would still qualify.  These include :
      Joan Schneider Player of the Year   
       Under 100 Player of the Year

The rewording of this section of the policy would be:
To be eligible to receive any club sponsored awards you must be a paid up member prior to the start of the particular event. 

For awards based on annual performance (June 1-May 31) you must hold a paid-up membership prior to the AGM to have any masterpoints accumulated as of June 1 included toward your standing in that race.  Members purchasing a membership after the AGM would have the points they accumulate from that date on included toward their standing in that race.  Any masterpoints earned prior to the date of purchase would therefore not be counted as eligible masterpoints toward that race. .Awards based on annual performance include:
      Joan Schneider Player of the Year
      Under 100 Player of the Year
This change in policy would take effect beginning in the current fiscal year 2013-2014.
Carried
**Note:  Subsequent to this motion being passed, an amendment was made at the October meeting (see October minutes).  
7.0 New Business
       7.1   Lesson report 
               Gaylene Spence reported that lessons began on September 9th.  Sixteen had pre-registered, 

               with eleven of those arriving (one will be a late start).  She also was pleased to have nine 

               additional walk-ins.  Ten people were beginners, and the others had either played years ago 

               or were social bridge players.  On September 16th she had 23 students.  She surveyed the 

               students, asking “How did you find us?”  13+ said from friends, 2 from the website, and 5 

               from our Leader Post advertising.
7.2 Christmas Party – Looking ahead, and request for chairperson
Leslie Mortin volunteered to chair.  Gaylene Spence indicated her willingness to help.  Joan Quinlan said she would pass on any information that she had from previous years.  
7.3 Policies and Procedures – Report on progress and request for committee
Ilsa Krukoff said that she has been working on researching through old minutes, etc, and gathering and clarifying policies for a Policies and Procedures binder.  It was decided last year that it was important to have policies clearly defined so as to have consistency of interpretation.  Having  a reference binder will be of great assistance to future Boards.  Ilsa said she has completed the initial draft of policies for this binder.  She felt that the next step should be having a committee that would work with her to review each policy as written and to make any changes before presenting to the Board as a whole.  Don Norman and Norma Barber volunteered to work with Ilsa on this project.  
It was also decided that a copy of the Club Bylaws should be included in this binder as a reference document.

Gaylene Spence said that she has been collecting documents for the Procedures portion of the binder.
       7.4   Establishing of committees – when and how
               Joan Quinlan brought this forth for discussion.  

               - It was suggested that ad hoc committees would be established when it is brought to the 

               Board that there is need for such a committee for a period of time or for a specific project.  

               Therefore, established as the need arises.  

         - Standing committees, such as the hospitality committee or the community bridge committee, 

               would be established to deal with ongoing business.  Members of these committees 

               generally volunteer for the fiscal year.           
               - Don Norman suggested that for expedience it would be helpful if written reports from 

               committees or individuals be shared with the Board in advance of a Board meeting (could
               be emailed).
       7.5  Research re: future home
               Don Norman said that in considering whether we could at any point consider purchase, he 

               had compared Saskatoon and Regina operating costs.   He estimated an operating cost of 

               $40000 over and above mortgage and interest.  He also researched what a mortgage would 

               involve.  He found that it would require 25% or more down, and in addition we would have 

               to show that we could service the debt.
7.6 Promo flashlights
Ilsa Krukoff said she had received a promo deal through Pat Harlton (had been sent to her as past president).  This came from Perfect Pen and Stationary in Mississauga, Ontario.  The promo was for small LED flashlights that could be put on a keychain and that had personalized laser engraving (name and location of Club).  The cost was $0.99 per flashlight.  
There was no great interest in pursuing this at present.

(Note: additional information - minimum purchase of 50 required, and $0.99 each was a limited time introductory offer)
7.7 Investments – direction moving forward
Addressed in 5.0       
8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             No report (as James Dulmage has now submitted his resignation from the Board, a new 

              person will be needed for this position).  
8.2 Club Operations
Hand soap dispenser in women’s washroom was broken.  However, soap can fit into hand sanitizer dispenser, so no new dispenser will need to be purchased.
8.3 Game Management 
Norma Barber said that all Game Directors have now been given their manuals. There are extra copies, which will be kept in the filing cabinet.
Norma said she has been encouraging Game Directors to submit money more promptly.

9.0  Club Management  
             No report
10.0  Tournament Chair
          In response to a request from Rose Dunitz to know about hospitality plans for the tournament, 

          Joan Quinlan said she would speak with her.  Also, a concern was expressed that the Club was 

          not always being locked up between sessions. Joan said she would check to see that someone is 

          responsible to look after this.
11.0  Date for the next meeting:  Saturday, October 19th, 10:30

12.0 General discussion

No additional items were brought up
Meeting was adjourned by Norma Barber
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